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Minutes of the meeting of the Transportation Strategic Policy Committee
Meeting Held on Thursday, 21st November 2013

Present:
 Elected Members:
Councillor C. Brophy





Councillor E. Coburn





Councillor P. Cosgrave

Councillor A.M. Dermody

Councillor E. Higgins

Councillor J. Lahart

Councillor W. Lavelle

Councillor T. Ridge

Councillor E. Tuffy 

Council Officials: 
Ms T. Walsh, Director of Transportation




Mr. J. McLoughlin, Senior Engineer

Mr. P. Hogan, Senior Planner

Ms C. Malone, Staff Officer

Non Elected
Mr. T Newton

Members:


Apologies for inability to attend were received from Councillor C. Jones, Ms B. Tyrell Collard and Mr. M. Moran.


An Cathaoirleach, Councillor C. Brophy presided.

1.
Confirmation of Minutes

On the proposal of Cllr. E. Higgins, seconded by Cllr. P. Cosgrave, the Minutes of the meeting of the Transportation Strategic Policy Committee held on 5th September 2013 were CONFIRMED and APPROVED as a true record and signed by the Cathaoirleach.

2. DMURS PRESENTATION.

Mr. P. Hogan, Senior Planner, presented the report.

The presentation addressed the importance of an integrated approach to the design of urban streets in cities, towns, suburbs, and villages with a view to achieving a better balance between all modes of transport, roads users and pedestrians.
Members of the Committee welcomed the presentation and following contributions from Councillors J. Lahart, W. Lavelle, C. Brophy and Mr. T. Newton in relation to: proliferation of road signage; need for secure indoor parking and parking for cyclists to be integrated into planning; need for high levels of public transport accessibility; potential for conflict of permeability schemes with needs of existing (pre-LAP) residential areas; the queries raised were responded to by Mr. P. Hogan and the report was NOTED.

3. Parking Review
Mr. J. McLoughlin, Senior Engineer, presented the report.

The presentation addressed the review of Parking Bye-Laws.

Members of the Committee welcomed the presentation.  Following contributions from Councillors P. Cosgrave, E. Higgins, J. Lahart, W. Lavelle and C. Brophy in relation to: importance of identical tarriffs in parking areas; issues with 10 minute grace period; usefulness of the statistical information contained within the report; paid parking should be used to control parking not a means of generating revenue; importance of review of bye-laws to address many of the issues raised with Councillors; significance of the calculation of the economic value of each parking space; need to control paid parking to ensure it equalizes competition in various areas; extension of grace period (but not open-ended). 
Cllr Brophy requested that the 10 minute parking grace period be extended to 30 minutes on a trial basis for 12 months, as this would act as an enhancement to the local economy.  He requested that a review of the extended grace period be carried out after 12 months.
Mr. J. Mcloughlin, Senior Engineer, and Ms T. Walsh, Director of Transportation responded to queries raised and the report was NOTED.
4. A.O.B.

No business




The meeting concluded at 6.55 p.m.

 _______________                              _______________

Councillor C. Brophy                             Date

Cathaoirleach
